THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

A meeting with the Employees, and members of the Employee Relations Committee, was held at 2 P.M., on Friday, May 16, 1980, in the Council Chambers at the Town of Morris.

Present were Committee Members, Deputy Reeve Gilbert Cretton, and George St. Hilaire.

Employees in attendance: Leo Chartier, Henry Hildebrand, Abe H. Harder, Jacob H. Kehler, Jacob H. Klassen, Peter H. Klassen, Harry Penner, Willie Penner, Peter Wiebe, Tony Rose, Jacob L. Rempel, Jake F. Klassen, and Alice Loving.

EMPLOYEE The employees discussed the pros, and cons, of transferring, or leaving their pension benefits in Investors Syndicate Limited.

MEETING The decision was made that all employees with benefits with Investors Syndicate Limited, would transfer them to the Municipal Employees Benefits Board.

Employees Leo Chartier, Henry Hildebrand, Jacob H. Kehler, Peter H. Klassen, PENSION

Jacob H. Klassen, Harry Penner, Willie Penner, Peter Wiebe, and Alice Loving, signed applications to transfer their accumulated benefits, as well as possible additional payments.

FUNDS. Employees Abram H. Harder, and Jacob L. Rempel, signed applications to transfer their benefits only, with no additional payments.

The employees requested that the Secretary-Treasurer approach Council, regarding the purchase of prior employment, and of those interested all wanted extra monthly deductions; except Henry Hildebrand, and Alice Loving, who favoured the Lump Sum Payment.

Also discussed was the completion of the 1979 Flood work, and the method of recording same on the pay sheets.

A purchase order book was shown to the employees, and it was explained how purchase orders would now be needed, for purchases over \$25.00.

The meeting adjourned at 4 P.M.

Deputy-Reeve

Secretary-Treasurer